CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of  the Management Committee Meeting  held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 26th February 2014.

Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, P.Tustain, I.Swales, M.Neave, T.Holmes, T.Onions, P.Daly, I.Hamilton
Apologies: D.Vaux, R.Overington, B.Hill, G.Cook, B.Attwood
Matters Arising from the minutes. 
League Chairman has continued to pursue the GFA and FA in regards to the GFA instructing the league to still appoint Mr Smith prior to the disciplinary hearing, despite the Facebook comments. N.Oram to update on this under its own agenda item.
League Secretary invited Nigel Newport Black to attend the club meeting to brief in on a possible upcoming Referees course for clubs. There was quite a lot of interest, so the GFA and the Referees Committee are going to firm up some dates. 

League Secretary nominated the CSAD to the GFA following the committee decision. However, it looks as if they have decided on a South West based charity instead. This to be confirmed at the GFA meeting on Thursday 27th February. 

Tony Holmes emailed all clubs with a reminder that if games are postponed, then the game does not count as a game where a suspension  is served and this will have to move on to the next game. 

Ben Hill emailed the clubs that were late sending in match returns. 

League Secretary.
Butlers – formally ratify their withdrawal. 
Decision made by the committee  to ratify Butlers decision with a comment of what a good job as Secretary Will Sims did and hopefully he will not be lost to the league entirely. 

Action on J.Hunt to expunge their records and M.Neave to send Will a final invoice. 

Senior Charity Final date. (7th May offered by CTFC)
This was received with thanks from the committee. 

Action on J.Hunt to discuss with Bishops Cleeve another date for the final already planned for that date. 
Rule 10(F) allowing the League Management Committee to permit clubs to play at grounds which are not their own such as 3G if the action is warranted by the circumstances. 

Several clubs have already benefited by this by playing game on 3G pitches when all the grass pitches were waterlogged. The Management Committee felt this was a positive move and thanked the clubs, most notably Shurdington Rovers who have arranged two such matches to reduce their backlog of fixtures. 

Persistent rule offenders – Cheltenham Athletic, Northway.
This was discussed and it was decided to invite them into the next Management meeting to discuss with them. 

Action on League secretary to invite both clubs to appear at the meeting on Wednesday 26th March 2014.

Possibly purchasing a chair for CSAD to use in their swimming activities. £1200.

This item moved under Treasurers’ section. 

Newton appearance before the committee. 

Newtons’ Secretary had appeared before the committee due to the committees’ concern over some email correspondence. No further action as the meeting had covered all concerns. 

Action on League Secretary to email Newton Secretary in regards to his emails to the Registration Secretary regarding one of their players and availability on match days. 

Bishops Cleeve Defibrillator update?
J.Hunt informed the committee that this was awaiting attendance at a training course, and the Southern League would not release the machine until the training was completed. 

Given that League funds were given for this, Action on J.Hunt to keep the committee apprised. 

Confirmation of attendees at the upcoming Semi-finals needed.
IH, BO, MN, JH, PT, IS, PD, TH, DV. These officers listed will all be in attendance. 

Action on League Secretary to send the necessary paperwork to the two clubs (Tewkesbury Town and FC Lakeside) who will be appearing on Thursday 6th March in the first Senior Charities Cup Semi-Final. 

Correspondence
Tewkesbury School Floodlight situation. 
The new test was carried out on the 23rd January and came back much worse than the original test, being well below set FA guidelines. This means that 
As matches under lights will not be prevalent, Tewkesbury School will endeavour to rectify the problem prior to next season. 

Outstanding Priors Debtors whereby we have agreed for them not to sign for any other club until they clear their individual debts. Priors have settled all debts with the League. :

Sonny martin £16 (Now paid)
Sean Cole £16
Kelvin Cole £16  (Now paid)
Kyle Watkins £16 (Now paid)
Billy Davis £16 (Now paid)
Lee goulding £16 (Now paid)
Lee illott £16 
Liam Brady £16 (Now Paid)
Thomas sheerin  £12
Mathew palmer £59
Luke Cole £26 (Now paid)
James Spenser £28
Shane Cole £41 
Email from CBC in regards to complaints made that dog fouling is becoming more of a problem on the council pitches. Email forwarded to all clubs whose home grounds are council pitches for their comments. They all whole-heartedly provided statements that it is a problem on the pitches. CBC promised to put extra patrols out and look to fine perpetrators where they could. 
Several lines of communication have been taking place between the League Secretary and two former players of FC Javelins. The former players claim that FC Javelins (Jen and Jeff) kept all the players in the dark in regards to fines and the troubles the club was in. Interestingly the players said that Jen and Jeff informed them that the league had not contacted them. 

League Secretary provided all the email communications and the sporadic replies we received which were accepted. They are now looking at whether the two folks running the club committed acts of fraud, whereby I advised them to talk to the police as we could not help them with that. 

The League will now commence debt recovery action with the GFA and all existing players will not be permitted to sign for other clubs until such time as they settle their portion of the debt.

Action on League Secretary to kick this action off with the GFA. 

Action on Registration Secretary to send a list of players to the League Secretary.

Prestbury Rovers considering the future of their reserves due to lack of player commitment. At this time, Prestbury have informed the league that following a club meeting last Sunday, there appears to be commitment to at least see the season out. 
Email of thanks from Hatherley Rangers to the League Secretary for help in assisting with the claim for payment from the GFA for one of their players who suffered a break during a training session. 

Email from RSG to report the match referee postponing their game last Saturday due to pitch conditions and markings. She also had to pay half fee. J.Hunt informed the committee that the Council had not in-fact marked out the pitch, hence the match referee felt the game could not go ahead. 
Action on League Secretary to ask RSG to ensure they contact CBC and ascertain what went wrong. 

Email from Charlton Rovers to CBC complaining about the state of their pitch at the Beeches. Especially given the state of the other pitch at the Beeches. The Management Committee wholly support Charlton Rovers and any of our clubs who raise these issues and we will be covering them at our end of season meeting with the CBC. Clubs must keep raising any issues in the hope CBC will take notice and do something about it. 
Action on I.Swales to produce an action plan for clubs in relation to discussing individual pitch concerns with CBC.

Copy of letter received from Charlton Rovers to the GNSL applying for promotion for next season if they win the League. 

GFA
League Chairman’s update on situation regarding the GFA as above. N.Oram reported that Mark Ives from the FA eventually got back to him after a lot of chasing. Mark Ives then promised to talk to the GFA officers at an upcoming meeting whereby, again after some prompting he responded to Nick. 
Mark Ives then emailed that he understood all of this had in-fact been concluded and the matter had resolved itself. 

Nick will be replying to Mark and it was unanimously agreed that this has not been resolved and the real likely-hood of the entire League Management Committee resigning and leaving the League to be run by the GFA is the next step. 

Prior to that Nick is going take this case to the Football Ombudsman as a last point of authority. 

It is disappointing that the GFA did not feel they were able to send a representative to a meeting with League Management Committee to discuss this issue. 

GFA Council meeting due on Thursday 27th February. 

GFA review of proposed League Rule Changes -
The GFA Rules Revision and League Sanction Committee will meet on Wednesday 9th April to review any proposed rule changes. (not covered by the current FA Standard Code of Rules) Any details of the specific rules we wish to add or change have to be with Chris Lucker by Wednesday 26th March. 
I.Swales has a list of new proposals to send out and will send them to the League Secretary prior to the deadline to send to the GFA. 

Rule Offences
See attached report.
Treasurers Report
Financial forecast:
M.Neave reported that the league was in a good position with its finances, therefore the good news is once again there will be no subscription rises for our clubs for next season. 

The Management Committee all have an action to review ideas to fund League, Club and Charity activities. 

A projector will be purchased for Management and Club meetings as well as 4G hub for league usage. 
Referees
Referee not sending in sending off offences to the GFA had proved to be a problem over the last few weeks. 
The GFA then discover this and will charge the clubs for not informing them one of their players has been sent off. 

A discussion ensured whereby it was felt some sort of form or match report is needed from the referee at the conclusion of the game. 

Action on all to think about this for the next meeting as this would come into force for next season. 

P.Daly produced the current Referee Marks as the marking season actually ends this coming Saturday. 

The Charity Cup Committee will then select the Referees for the Finals from this merit list. 
New League 
Rules for next season
Covered above. 

Disciplinary
Tony reported that all is up to date. 

Fixtures
J.Hunt reported that he has only 2 other fixtures to reschedule otherwise all fixtures are now planned in. 
Some clubs with more than one team may wish to double up fixtures on appropriate days to reduce mid-week games and to get games played prior to pitches being unavailable because of cricket!

Standing Orders voted to be suspended as the meeting had run over 9pm and thereby the meeting could continue. 

One application was received to cancel a game on a date scheduled. This was agreed and J.Hunt will inform the club concerned. 

John still anticipates the season to be come to a conclusion when all the Cup Finals have been played. 

Results 
B.Hill not in attendance, but had reported that all is well on this front. 

Registrations  
P.Tustain reported that there had been 1,181 new registrations with 28 transfers. 

As soon as this season is over as far as registrations are concerned on the 31st March, Phil will look at automated registrations for next year whereby players are staying at the same club to avoid any extra work to re-registrar from scratch. 

Any Other Business
I.Hamilton and I.Swales are both working on the date of the next meeting so will be unable to attend. 
Meeting will continue with a substitute taking the minutes. 

 NEXT MEETING – League Management Wednesday 26th  March  2014  at 7.00pm

